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“Special” General Board Meeting 
1332 Fulton Avenue 

Tuesday, August 16, 2022 
6:00 pm  

 
Call to Order 
 
Rev. Frederick Crawford called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.  Rev. Frederick Crawford thanked the District 
Manager’s Search Committee for their efforts in the selection process for a District Manager.    
 
 Rev. Crawford appointed Rev. Abraham Jones as the Chaplin for Bronx Community Board Three. 
 
Members Present 
  
Kolaco Acqui 
Gloria Alston 
Joetta Brown 
Dawn Carter 
Gilberto Constantinez 
Rev. Frederick Crawford 
Vladmir Cruz 
Randy Dillard 
Wanda Ellis 
Maurice Gray 
Abraham Jones 
Rita Jones 
Marilyn Johnson 
Victor Latimer 
Tracie Lucas Lord 
Kathy Morris 
Rev. Idus A. Nunn, Jr. 
Anddy Perdomo 
Olympia Jay Striplin 
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Keziah Sullivan 
D’Andra Van-Heusen Thomas 
Patrick Willis 
 
Roll Call 
 
Ms. Keziah Sullivan, secretary of Bronx Community Board Three, called the roll and a quorum was established. 
 
Invocation 
 
Rev. Abraham Jones led us in prayer.   
 
It was mentioned by Mr. Maurice Gray that Mr. Paul Navarro was currently hospitalized and will be kept for 
observation overnight. 
 
The hiring of Bronx Community Board Three’s District Manager Position 
 
Ms. Joetta Brown, chair of the District Manager’s Search Committee, thanked the committee for assisting with 
the process to hire a District Manager.    
 
Ms. Joetta Brown informed the board members in attendance of the process that was used during the hiring 
process.   The District Manager’s Search Committee received several resumes, each person on the search 
committee reviewed the resumes, and choose the top candidates. The Committee members used a scale of 1-
5 to decide who would be chosen to be interviewed.  The candidates who received a rating of 4-5 were called 
and interviewed.  After interviewing the candidates, the decision was to select and hire Etta Ritter. 
  
At this time, board members were given the opportunity to ask Ms. Ritter questions.  Several board members 
in attendance asked various questions which were answered satisfactorily.   
 
After the question-and-answer period, Ms. Joetta Brown stated that the District Manager’s Search Committee 
is offering Ms. Etta Ritter a 10% increase to her existing salary of $89,771.00.  Ms. Ritter’s starting salary as 
District Manager of Bronx Community Board #3 would be $98,748 to be effective immediately. 
 
Motion   
 
It was motioned by Ms. Anddy Perdomo and seconded by Olympia Jay Striplin to hire Ms. Etta Ritter as 
District Manager of Bronx Community Board #3 at a salary of $98,748.00 with a start date of August 17, 
2022.    
 
   YES       NO 
 
   22       0 
 
ALL IN FAVOR 
 
MOTION CARRIED 
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Rev. Crawford presented Etta Ritter with Flowers and CONGRATULATIONS!!!!!!!!! 
 
Etta Ritter thanked the board members for their continuing support.   
 
Rev. Nunn gave special words of encouragement to Etta Ritter.   Several board members voiced additional 
words of encouragement. 
 
Benediction 
 
Abraham Jones led us in prayer.  
 


